Minutes

KY Legislative Ethics Commission

January 5, 2022
The Kentucky Legislative Ethics Commission held its regularly scheduled meeting via Zoom video teleconference and in person in room 169, Capitol Annex, at 11:30 a.m.
Commissioners Present:  Chairman Dave Nicholas, Ernie Harris, Jr., Vice-Chair Michael Noftsger, Tanya Pullin, Gail Russell, Arnold Simpson and Anthony Wilhoit.
Commissioners Absent: Sheldon Baugh.
LEC Staff Present: Mark Brengelman, Donnita Crittenden, Emily Dennis, Laura Hendrix and Lori Smither.
Chairman Nicholas called the meeting to order at 11:30 a.m. 
Chairman Nicholas asked for approval of the minutes of the September 14, 2021 meeting. Mr. Harris made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Mrs. Russell seconded the motion. All were in favor.
Mrs. Hendrix presented the staff report. She updated the Commission on how the office was handling the COVID-19 pandemic. She informed the Commission that the Current Issues Seminar, which is a mandatory training session for legislators, took place immediately before today’s meeting. 

Mrs. Hendrix also stated the budget is on track and in good standing. Mr. Simpson made a motion to accept the financial statement (budget) which was included in the board books.  Mrs. Russell seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Donnita Crittenden and Lori Smither updated the Commission about the re-registration process and on the status of the new database being written by the LRC computer staff programmers.  Mrs. Crittenden also informed that the Commission website has been updated to include all the new employers and lobbyists that have registered for the 2022 Legislative Session.

Emily Dennis updated the Commission on the COGEL conference in December, 2021. She was a speaker at the virtual event. Mrs. Dennis has also been working to get all of the Financial Disclosure reports due from sitting legislators, major management staff of the LRC and candidates running for the legislature.
Mrs. Hendrix stated many informal advisory opinions had been written since the last meeting and they are included in the board books.

Mrs. Dennis updated the Commission on proposed Ethics legislation for the 2022 legislative session, BR 268 and BR 1137, and their possible effects on the Commission. 
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Mr. Simpson made a motion to go into executive session to discuss confidential informal advisory opinions.  Mr. Noftsger seconded the motion. All were in favor.

Mr. Noftsger made a motion to come out of executive session.  Mrs. Pullin seconded the motion. All were in favor. Chairman Nicholas stated for the record that all discussions during executive session were limited to confidential informal advisory opinions, and no final agency action was taken.

The next regular meeting is scheduled for Monday, February 14, 2022, at 9:30 a.m. There being no further business, Mrs. Russell made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Mr. Noftsger seconded the motion. All were in favor. 
